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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE					
                   City Commission Agenda Memo	#25-0079
	REGULAR MEETING

TO: 	Honorable Mayor & Members of the 
		Fort Lauderdale City Commission

[bookmark: _Hlk50980481]FROM:	Susan Grant, Acting City Manager

DATE:	January 22, 2025

TITLE:	Motion Approving a Revised Memorandum of Understanding to Allow “Boulevard Tenants” Access to the Existing Trash Facility and the New Trash Facility Located at the Southeast Corner of SE 2nd Court and SE 8th Avenue – (Commission District 4)


Recommendation
Staff recommends the City Commission pass a motion approving a revised Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) to allow “Boulevard Tenants” access to the Existing Trash Facility and the New Trash Facility Located at the Southeast Corner of SE 2nd Court and SE 8th Avenue.

Background
On July 5, 2023, the City Commission approved a Comprehensive Agreement with Las Olas Parking Solutions to develop, operate, and maintain a multi-use structure with public parking, a Fire Rescue/EMS Substation, and retail, at the site of an existing City parking lot located at the southeast corner of SE 2nd Court and SE 8th Avenue. Subsequently, there were five approved amendments to extend and address the Inspection Period requirements. The Fifth Amendment, approved on August 20, 2024, included a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the City of Fort Lauderdale, Las Olas Holding Company, and Las Olas Parking Solutions to address an existing trash dumpster license agreement. The MOU assigned the Revocable License to Las Olas Parking Solutions who will continue to provide dumpster service, reimburse Las Olas Holding Company for the unamortized cost of the original construction, and provide future trash service for the tenants of Las Olas Holding Company.  After the City Commission approved the MOU, the Las Olas Holding Company and Las Olas Parking Solutions determined that the dumpsters would be available for additional users.

City staff recommend that the City Commission approve a revised MOU that provides dumpster access to “Boulevard Tenants”. Once assigned, the City will no longer be a party to the terms of future arrangements between Las Olas Holding Company and Las Olas Parking Solutions.


Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this action.

Strategic Connections
[bookmark: _Hlk50980205]This item is a 2025 Commission Priority, advancing the Infrastructure and Resilience & Public Safety Initiatives.

This item supports the Press Play Fort Lauderdale 2029 Strategic Plan, specifically advancing:
· The Infrastructure and Resilience Focus Area, Goal 4:  Facilitate an efficient, multimodal transportation network.

This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are Ready

This item supports the Advance Fort Lauderdale 2040 Comprehensive Plan specifically advancing:

Attachments
Exhibit 1 – Revised Memorandum of Understanding
Exhibit 2 – Location Map 
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Prepared by:	Ben Rogers, Acting Assistant City Manager, City Manager’s Office
	

Charter Officer: Susan Grant, Acting City Manager
		
01/22/2025		Page 1 of 3
CAM #25-0079

image1.jpeg




